
February 12, 2025	
Valley Fliers February Board Meeting	

Meeting Called to Order at: 6:30	
Present: Morrow, Wildstone, DeWitt (late), Hewitt, Vader, plus 10 members, 2 prospective members, 
and guests.	
Excused Absent: Smith	

Approval of January Minutes	
Chris moved to approve as written. Sean seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 	

Maintenance Officer’s Report	
See Chris’ handouts.  63S is now at Arlington for its annual that starts next Tuesday.  9MA is now back out of an-
nual.  Sean asked whether or not they would do the turn coordinator?  Chris says it went out yesterday and will 
go back in if it is done by the end of annual.  Commenter from the floor noted that there are issues with the rear 
intercoms and asked that it be looked at during annual.  727’s attitude indicator is out which took down the au-
topilot.  Chris is looking for an avionics shop to work on it.  Commenter from the floor suggests it might be near-
ing its seat rail AD.  117 will be down from 50 hours until we can get a dynamic prop balance which cannot be 
done until March 6.  There is a 100 hour inspection required on the power flow exhaust.  Sean asked whether the 
engine mount work on the 182 might fix the “phantom” vibration we’ve been searching for.  Commenter from the 
floor suggests the club has had power flow exhausts for years without extra maintenance and with few issues.  
Jonathon noted Jon used to do maintenance on it at every oil change.  117 has a new com panel.  63S needs a 
transponder check next month.  Chris would like to buy new Zeiss fuel senders for 9MA.  They would cost $1800 
each plus installation.  Jonathan says there is a flight control squeak on 117.  Chris says he will lube it up.  
Jonathan suggested there were some worn rubber grommets that need to be replaced.	

Treasurer’s Report	
See Alan’s handouts. It was pretty active for a January.  Two memberships turned over.  We had a fair amount 
more revenue in 2025 than we did in 2024, but we were down airplanes in January of 2024.   Alan’s reports in-
cluded several estimates of maintenance costs that have not yet been invoiced.  The next fuel surcharge is likely to 
be up from the current $0.75 to $1.00.  The balance sheet is in pretty good shape, but we do have engines getting 
up in hours.  Alan is no longer paying ahead on fuel.  Alan hasn’t figured out how to prepay with the new fuel 
vendor, but he is fine with the way it works.  Alan said we did get our money back from Epic.  It isn’t possible to 
completely reconcile, but he thinks we are close.  When Epic transferred the business, he wasn’t able to get in to 
run the reports.  He will apportion the fuel costs across the planes.  Alan still needs to pay out the two shares that 
sold last month.  Sean reminded Alan to file the club’s taxes, and Alan thanked him for doing that. Kelsey asked 
what the fuel cost baseline is?  Alan says $5.00.  Chris noted we need booklets for the planes.  Alan will bring 
some in.	

Safety Officer’s Report	
Geoff was absent due to illness.  Sean does not know of any safety-related issues.  Kelsey asked if we should re-
consider electronic carbon monoxide detectors?  She’d like one mounted in the panel so it would go on and off 
with the master.  Alan suggested she put together a proposal about how to deploy them across the fleet.  Kelsey 
agreed to do that.  Chris had a suggestion for a possible unit.  	

New Business	
Annual Meeting Sean noted it might be good to have pattern operations as a safety topic at the annual meeting.  
The meeting is tentatively scheduled for March 12, but we will confirm this weekend after one of the board mem-
bers determines whether he has a schedule conflict.  	

Potential New Members 	
Sean is up to 9 members on the list.	



Ankur Verma Ankur works for Microsoft.  He mostly flies day trips with family.  He hasn’t flown for about two 
years.  He last flew in Alaska.  He is looking forward to resuming flying.  Kelsey moved to accept Verma as a mem-
ber.  Alan seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.	
Aaron Nash Aaron works at the Boeing Renton plant.  He got his private last September.  He flew paragliders be-
fore he started with powered flight.  He loves all types of flying.  He would like to become a CFI and soft-retire 
into that as a career.  Chris moved to accept Aaron.  Kelsey seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.	
Theodore Boe is the police chief for Des Moines and wants to fly for fun.  He was unable to attend tonight.  
Kelsey suggests we ask Theodore to come to a future meeting, but is not opposed to approving his membership.  
Kelsey moved to approve him now and request that he attend the next meeting.  Sean seconded. The motion 
passed unanimously.	
Noah is a Pacific Northwest native who works for Skanska and does commercial development.  He got his private 
pilot last year.  He flies for fun.  He is next on the list.	

Sean said he opened the waiting list up for six hours and got two good candidates for the list.  Kelsey wondered if 
there was a fair way to get a list of interested people to let know when the waiting list opens.  Sean says he thinks 
it is working well as is.  	

Insurance Coverage a member asked if the club insurance policy can be posted on the web site.  Sean will try to 
post it.	

Free flight hour won by: Jonathan “Bam Bam” Pebworth 	

Meeting adjourned at: 7:35	
Next Meetings: The Annual General Meeting will be held Wednesday, March 12th at Trotters with food available 
at 6:00 and business beginning at 6:30.  The next board meeting will be held Wednesday, April 9th, with food 
available at 6:00 pm and business beginning at 6:30 also at Trotters. 














